


companies are subject to UN Security Council or New 
Zealand government sanctions. If such sanctions were to be 
issued then we would comply with them. 

Further information about our exclusion process is available 
on our website at: https://nzsuperfund.nz/how-we- 
invest/sustainable-finance/exclusions/. 

2. Has there been any correspondence 
relating to the application of s 58(2)(c) 
of the New Zealand Superannuation 
and Retirement Income Act 2001 since 
19th July 2024? Please attach any 
relevant documents, emails and/or 
transcripts. Please include any advice 
the Guardians have received in 
relation to their duties under s 58 in 
relation to investment in business in 
illegal Israeli settlements. 

3. Has there been any 
communications between the Minister 
of Finance to the Guardians in relation 
to investment in business in illegal 
Israeli settlements and/or the effect of 
the ICJ Advisory Opinion (19th July 
2024)? If so, please attach all 
correspondence. 

4. Have the Guardians considered the 
present circumstances in light of their 
past decision to divest from five Israeli- 
owned banks in 2021? If so, why have 
the Guardians divested in one case 
but not the other? Please provide any 
documents which explain any 
difference in determinations relevant to 
each decision by the Guardians. 

Please see Appendix 1. Note: We have withheld all advice 
received relating to duties under section 58 of the NZSRI 
under section 9(2)(h) of the Act as it is necessary to maintain 
legal professional privilege. 

Except for the correspondent  email address, which is 
withheld under section 9(2)(a) of the Act (privacy), all other 
documents have been released in full. 

We considered whether the public interest in favour of 
disclosure outweighs our reasons for withholding such 
information and concluded that it does not. 

Note: we have not included correspondence with yourself. 

No. 

Please refer to our answer to Question 1. For further 
information on the 2021 decision please refer to our Media 
Release and Investment Committee paper. 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests where 
we consider the request to be a material one. Our response to your request will be published shortly at 
https://www.nzsuperfund.nz/publications/disclosures/oia/, with your personal information removed. 

Yours sincerely 

Jo Townsend 

Chief Executive Officer 

Encl John Minto letter 3 May 2024 

John Minto response 10 June 2024 

John Minto letter 12 September 2024 

John Minto response 2 October 2024


